
                                                  STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                      SELECTMEN   

    MEETING MINUTES JULY 23,2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.  Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The Town of Surry received $6.00 cash for a building permit for a 8 x 14 entry deck. 

The selectmen reviewed the 2017 Assessment review and discussed the missing information. They 

discussed the solar exemption for Bill Russell and Steve Goldsmith.  

Bob Bergevin spoke to the selectmen about the remaining budget for the Cemeteries along with his 

plans for stone repairs in the town hall cemetery.  Mr. Bergevin also reported he had a request to have a 

stone pressure washed by Robert Grauman who paid $500.00 to have it done with any remainder to be 

donated to the cemetery trust funds for maintenance and repair. He spoke about the improvements and 

accomplishments to date on all the cemeteries and is pleased with Durwin Clarks work. 

Bob Bergevin spoke with the selectmen about the visit from DES for inspection for a complaint issued by 

the Conservation Committee. DES has suggested a Shoreline Permit for the situation with a sign off by 

the Conservation Committee to expedite the releases.  

Jay Croteau signed the reimbursement to Kim Parrot.  

Mary Fosher spoke with the selectmen about the condition of the Wright Grove and the protection of 

the lady slippers. She suggested the removal of several downed trees and a general cleanup of the area.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

Bruce Smith responded to a phone call from Brian Schribner regarding the zoning for the Jane Kirk Trust.  

Lisa Mudge from DRA will be meeting with Bruce Smith on Tuesday July 24, 2018 at 9:00 A.M.  

Jay Croteau worked on a pistol permit for Greg Taylor.  

Jay Croteau will update the Cemetery Trustees information.  

The  system emails from the DRA will be temporarily forwarded to Bruce Smith at home. 

The selectmen signed the letter to the Henrickson’s  regarding the title issue on lot 3I- 29 . 

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

Bruce Smith spoke with the engineer for the Pond Road culvert  who stated she would be visiting the 

site this week.  



The selectmen have received a bid for the shed repair from Bill Bigelow with the repair to take place 

next spring.  Jodi Leach will come up with a new price which would include the footing repair and 

painting to be completed this November.  

The historical timeline of the cemetery trust funds was filed. 

 The Town of Surry issued a building permit to Crown Castle for an antenna addition on their cell tower. 

Jay Croteau emailed the permit to them .  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 


